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From: Charlie Renny < crenny@grandtraverse.org >
Sent: Wednesday, June 18, 2014 911 M

To: Judy Houts

Ce Linda Forwerck

Subject: Fwd: County Board Report - June. 2014

Hello Judy and Linda,

County Board Repont for Fife Lake Township board meeting scheduled for June 26, 2014,
Thank vou,

Charlie Renny
GTBOC

Begin forwarded message:

From: Charlie Renny <crenny darandtraverse orp>
Date: June 2, 2014 at 5:09:48 PM EDT

To: Charlie Renny <crennv@grandimverse. org>
Subject: County Board Report - June, 2014

COUNTY FINANCES

The adopied 2014 Budget was approved by the Board of Commissioners with an estimated §1
Million deficit. Several budget analysis sessions were held to identify and propose suggestions to
address the shortfall. Although informative. the anal ¥sis did not reveal any area where s gnificant
savings could be made without reducing services. The Board of Commissioners is awaiting a
summary statement, along with recommendations from the Co unty Administrator as the 2015
Budget Process begins, The 20135 Budget Calendar has been approvied, calling for all budper
requests submitted to the Administrator/Controller on Jul v 7, 2014, the Administrator/Controller
"recommended” 2015 Budget assembled and transmitted 1o the Board of Commissioners on
September 17, 2014, and the Board of Commissioners adopting the general appropriations
resolution and 2013 Budget on October 29, 2014,

Looking forward 10 2015 and bevond, the County's financial appears somewhat improved. The
Grand Traverse County Equalization Report (approved 4/15/14) indicates the County SEV has
stabilized and is projected 1o slowly increase going forward.(SEV stabilization due 10 residential
property improvement while commercial/industrial properties continue to lag) The Governor's
recommendation for 100% full funding of "Revenue Sharing”has been approved, and legislation
has been proposed to to protect county and local units of government from potential funding
losses due to tax law changes in the Personal Property Tax, veterans homestead property tax, and
other unfunded mandates. Building and soil erosion permitting increased significantly in 2013
and is expected 10 keep pace in 2014. Addressing the County’s unfunded retirae pension and
healthcare obligations, and labor contract negotiations for all represented emplovees are critical
1ssues that will be addressed in 2014,



vital personal and medical information response teams need in the event of an emergency. li
is 100% private and secure. To create or update a "Safety Profile” go online to Smar9] 1.com.

Properly and safely dispose of preseription and over the counter medications at the "Prescription
and Over-the-Counter Drug Drop-Off Box" located in the Law Enforcement Center lobby at 851
Woodmere in Traverse City. Residents can drop off unused or unwanted medications Monday
through Friday, 8:00AM 1o 5:00PM. In order to protect children, older adults and the
environment ensure that medications are safely and properly disposed,

The "Up North Media Center” announced Charter Cable has relocated the channels for Public
and Government Access TV,

Public Access TV is now located at channel 189
Government Access TV is now located a1 channel 191

This change affects all Chanter Cable subscribers,

Several General Fund positions have been posted by the Human Resources Department
including openings in the Sheriff's Office, District Court. Circuit Court and Lifeguard a1 the
Civic Center. Additional information on County employment opportunities can be found on the
County website.

For further questions or concems, please contact me online a1 grandiraverse.org., or by telephone
anyvtime,

Thank vou,

Charlie Renny
GTBOC
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